Golden West Community Service District

Minutes of the Meeting, **Thursday**, October 11, 2001 Held at El Dorado Community Church 4701 Church Street El Dorado, Ca. 95623

The meeting was called order by Chuck Schultz October 11, 2001, at 7:04 p.m. Mr. Schultz introduced the guest speaker Skip Brown with Delta Construction. Mr. Brown has been in the road construction business for nearly 40 years. Most of his experience has been working with Aerojet to maintain their roads. Developing a system to repair and preserve the roads for longevity. This may be a system that would be very beneficial to our community service district in the near future. At this time the cost is \$20,000 a mile because we do not have curbs to contend with. Mr. Brown also expressed an interest in helping us submit a better bid package in order to get more bidders involved to help us improve our road system, also suggesting that the timing of the bid package was at a very inopportune time. This concluded his very informative presentation.

The Minutes for September 13, 2001 and the Special meeting on September 20, 2001 were read. Chuck Schultz moved that the minutes be approved as read, second by Allen Sanford. Motion passed.

Mr. Smith reported that as of October 11,2001 there was \$44,621.36 in the treasury.

Mr. Dalbeck turned over several books that were lost for a short time. The Board is grateful that they were found, and thanks Mr. Dalbeck for his persistence in locating them.

Mr. Sanford reported that a few of the road signs had been repaired and that this would be an ongoing project.

Mr. Schultz received three letters. The first from Mr. Dalbeck requesting that if the Board would purchase road repair material that he would do the work. The road manager will look into that issue and when there is a road crew, Mr. Dalbeck will be very welcome to participate. The next letter was from a resident and with advice from counsel did not read the letter. The last letter was from the grand Jury with a request for Minutes from April, 2001 to Current and a Tape of the July 26,2001.

Mr. Jeager read a statement about his concerns with the Board in the apparent disregard for the Law. The Secretary admitted she was at fault with the mistake of the calendar day. In order to help alleviate this problem in the future, the Day and the calendar date will appear on the Agenda. The Secretary apologies for this mistake.

The road signs are in and ready to be installed. The only thing at this time that is keeping the project from being worked on is the Workman's Comp insurance. There is also an official sign up sheet for work crews.

Mr. Sanford is in the process of repairing the road signs that have faded because of weather conditions. The material being used seems to be working out well, and he has found a local business that has a supply of this material.

Mr. Dalbeck was asked if he would be sending out a letter of correction to residents concerning statements of misinformation in a letter previously issued.. He had some debate with the facts of the request.

Mr. Schultz will be going to the county and inquire about the availability of a rumble strip to be used at the end of Crystal Blvd. The resident has many concerns about the speed of the traffic in that area.

The president, Chuck Schultz adjourned the meeting at 8:30 p.m. October 11, 2001.

Respectfully Submitted, Barbara Lea, Secretary